
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors  

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

                              J Vaccari, Assistant PFRD Fire Chief 

 SUBJECT: CIP Purchase, Extrication Tools 

         DATE:        June 8, 2024 

 
Background:  
The 2024 CIP includes $45,000 for the purchase of one set of extrication tools, battery-operated.  
One of the two sets owned by the PFRD are old enough that the batteries no longer hold their 
charge for significant lengths of time. 
 
Two quotes were received: 
 
 MacQueen for Hurst Tools - $45,000 
 Jefferson for Holmatro Tools - $48,743.53 
 
The Hurst tools are known to the Department and are used by neighboring departments. 
 
Recommendation:  
Staff recommends that the City Council approve the purchase of one set of extrication tools from 
MacQueen at the price quoted. 
 
 
 
 


